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Environmental Protection & Parks Joint Committees’ Meeting Minutes
March 14, 2022 — 7:00 P.M.
https://youtube.com/live/noicb9yaSLK ?feature=share

The Environmental Protection and Parks Joint Committees met virtually on March 14, 2023 at 7:00 P.M.

Committee Chair Stephen Zaderiko opened the meeting at 7:00 P.M. with a pledge to the Flag of the United
States of America

Attendance Roll Call — Stephen Zaderiko

Board Members Present: Benjamin D’ Amato, Fred R. Guinta, Gerard J. Ruggiero, Stephen W. Zaderiko.
Board Members Absent: Olu A. Ajayi, Diane McNamara, Jordan Hafizi.

Staff Present: Debra A. Derrico, District Manager

Elected Officials Representatives: Vanessa Limani for State Senator Scarcella-Spanton

Guests: Mary Chiapperino, Susan Conlon, Julie Fisher, Sebastian T. Hernandez, Joe Homsey, Roy King,
Terrance McCormick, Chad McNeil, Jennifer Miller, Lauren Raiolo, Jona Clovette Wise.

Mr. Zaderiko opened the Public Session.

Mary Chiapperino spoke to her opposition to the Portland Loo Project.

There were no other speakers from the public.

Chad McNeil of the Capital Division of New York City Department of Parks and Recreation showed a
presentation on the Portland Loo to be constructed at Fr. Macris Park located on Lamberts Lane and Fahy
Avenue.

There was a question and answer session. Refer to YouTube.

Having no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:34 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Stephen W. Zaderiko



